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 Marc & Barbara Allen — In Loving Memory of our dear son Brian Marc Allen, we love
and miss him every day.

 Richard & Gloria Selby — In Loving Memory of their son Todd.

 Lisa & Del Hohman — In Loving Memory of their son Darryl.

 Karen & Ken Wilshe — In Loving Memory of their son Jason.

46TH TCF NATIONAL CONFERENCE
July 7-9, 2023

Our conference is a place for bereaved families to find community and hope, while learning
and sharing with others. Lifelong friendships are often made at the conference through
meeting others who truly understand the painful loss of a child, sibling, or grandchild. This
eagerly anticipated event will take place in Denver, Colorado, during the weekend of July 7-
9, 2023.
The Compassionate Friends is accepting applications for workshops for the 2023 TCF
National Conference in Denver, Colorado on July 7-9, 2023. TCF is proud that it offers a
wide variety of workshops at each Conference to allow attendees many choices about grief
in general as well as workshops presented from the perspective of the type of loss and the
family relationship.

Donations and Love Gifts

Dedications and Love Gifts go towards the cost of: printing
and mailing of this Newsletter; outreach activities to the newly
bereaved; and other expenses necessary to continue our
chapter in San Diego. These donations are tax deductible.
Our sincerest thanks that honor their children in this way.
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Telephone
Friends

Ever feeling blue and need
someone to talk to, who
understands and cares. Just
pick up the phone and call:

LONG TERM Lynn Lyon
ILLNESS (760) 639-4601

ONLY CHILD

ALCOHOL Elizabeth
RELATED Richardson

(619) 245-3515

PARA David Bolaños
HABLAR EN Keyser
ESPAÑOL (760) 310-3632

Wednesday meetings at the Legacy
Church through December.

(Virtual meetings uncertain. Gary will advise.)

Legacy Church 8076 La Mesa Blvd. in La
Mesa. The Church is within the La Mesa
Springs Shopping Center.
No food. Must wear mask. (7-9 PM)

Easiest Directions:
From I-8 going east exit Fletcher Pkwy.
Right turn on Baltimore Blvd.
Right turn to University Ave.
Pass traffic light at Allison Blvd. turning left into
“Vons La Mesa Springs” shopping center. Pass Von’s
entrance continuing to the end of the parking lot,
Legacy Church on left. Ample parking.

For another entrance to the “shopping center”. Left turn on
La Mesa Blvd (next intersection). Left turn next traffic light
into the parking lot. Church toward the right.

The
Compassionate

Friends
Mission Statement

"When a child dies, at any
age, the family suffers
intense pain and may feel
hopeless and isolated. The
Compassionate Friends
provides highly personal
comfort, hope, and support to
every family experiencing the
death of a son or a daughter,
a brother or a sister, or a
grandchild, and helps others
better assist the grieving
family”.

3 Copyright © The Compassionate Friends
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Wednesday in-person meetings at the
Legacy Church.
Meetings first Wednesday of the month

Virtual meetings offered. Contact Gary Hochstetler
gshoch@cox.net

Legacy Church 8076 La Mesa Blvd. in La
Mesa. The Church is within the La Mesa
Springs Shopping Center.
No food. (7-9 PM)

Directions:
From I-8 going east exit Fletcher Pkwy.
Right turn on Baltimore Blvd.
Right turn to University Ave.
Pass traffic light at Allison Blvd. turning left into
“Vons La Mesa Springs” shopping center. Pass Von’s
entrance continuing to the end of the parking lot,
Legacy Church on left. Ample parking.

For another entrance to the “shopping center”. Left turn on
La Mesa Blvd (next intersection). Left turn next traffic light
into the parking lot. Church toward the right.

About TCF and Our Newsletter

Cost of printing and mailing our newsletters is expensive.
Thanks to all of you who send in a Love Gift whenever you can,
we are able to keep our monthly newsletters going. It encourages
us when we hear from you.

We hope to hear from each of our readers sometime during the
year. Your gift does not need to be a great amount to make a
difference. It all helps...and it offers each of us the opportunity to
remember your child, too, in a special way when we see his or
her name. Each child touches our hearts, and in various ways,
bonds us together.

To Place Child’s Picture In Newsletter

If you wish to have your child’s picture in our newsletter please
use the Application / Love Gifts form on the back page.
Recommended donation is $30. Donations / Love Gifts are always
appreciated.
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Katie R. Dix, born 1-2

Darryl Charles Hohman, born 1-4

Madison Renee White, born 1-5

Stephen William Anderson, born 1-6

Azja K. Ostrye, born 1-8

Julie Elizabeth Richardson, born 1-8

Yehudit Sherman, born 1-8

Philip Glynn Murphy, born 1-15

Daniel R. Keyser, born 1-16

Justin Scott, born 1-23

Rory David Boyer, born 1-26

Riley Gail Horgan, born 1-27

Vince Lopez, born 1-31

Larry Stauffer, born 1-31

Cari Tate, born 2-3

Frank Palmer, born 2-5

Mitchell Szegi, born 2-6

Joshua Linzy Fogel, born 2-8

Andres Saputo, born 2-12

Justin Knapp, son born 2-13

Leticia Raimer, born 2-18

Spencer Clay, born 2-19

Todd Almeida Cutler, born 2-28

Dee Louise Hochstetler, died 1-1

Matthew Raimer, died 1-1

Lisa Marie Stoefen, died 1-3

Madison Renee White, died 1-6

Matthew C. Colbert, died 1-9

Renee Eleonor Dawson, died 1-12

Cari Tate, died 1-13

Matthew Beaver, died 1-14

Chad Eugene Clausen, died 1-17

Timothy Douglas Moreau, died 1-23

Brian Marc Allen, died 1-24

Jason Wilshe, died 1-25

Sara Elizabeth Chandler, died 1-25

Jamie Christopher Yates, died 1-26

Aymee Sofia Garcia, died 1-27

Brittany Grell, died 2-3-2009

Philip Glynn Murphy, died 2-7

Milton (Danny) Smith, died 2-10

Heather A. Avilez, died 2-14

Jana A. Warda Schott, died 2-15

Angela Scarbrough, died 2-22

Rosa Griffith, died 2-23

Anniversaries

Our Children – Loved, Missed and Remembered
January & February

We remember the families of:

Birthdays
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Our Annual World-Wide
Candle Lighting

Our 26th Annual Candle Lighting was held at
the Pioneer Ocean View United Church of
Christ on Sunday December 11. Beautifully
decorated luminarias were made and
placed on individual tables. Debbi
Montisano, our Mistress of Ceremonies,
welcomed everyone. The Memorial Candle,
“That their Light May Always Shine” was lit
by Grace Saputo and Nik Sada. The
Compassionate Friends and Walk with
Siblings Credos were read followed by
Special readings, the slide presentation, and
a table for photographs of our children, not
in the slide presentation, was also available.
When all candles were lit, and each child’s
name announced, the song “Tonight I Hold
This Candle” sung by Alan Pedersen, was
played. After the program, delicious
cookies and hot apple cider were furnished
with a cheerful heart by our dedicated
members.
A huge thank you to all who helped and
worked so hard in planning the program.
Extra special thanks to those who
supported our chapter with love gifts and
donations. It is greatly appreciated.
The Annual Candle Lighting is a beautiful
way to celebrate and honor our children, all
around the world, gone too soon, but will
never be forgotten. Let us speak their
names often, because they also lived.
Despite inclement weather, the night view
from this vantage point was spectacular!
We thank POVUCC for the use of their
facility. Candle Light pictures will be
available soon on our chapter website.

Whenever I Think of You

Whenever I think of you
I see sunshine

blue skies
your smile.

Whenever I think of you
I hear your laughter
your voice saying,

“Mom, I’m home! What’s for dinner?”

Whenever I think of you
I remember

swimming at Copley Y
karate at Dallas Y

bowling leagues at Parkway
volleyball with the UCSD gang.

Whenever I think of you
I hear your

Tim Allen expressions!!!
pidgin English and making your

computer sizzle.

Whenever I think of you
I remember

Grossmont College graduation with
. an A S. Degree in Health Science

in Cardiovascular Technology.

Whenever I think of you
I will always remember your

Love, kindness, hugs and humor;
your smile and happy personality.
Your patience, wit and discipline

and how you ‘hit the books’!!
Until we meet again....

Missing and loving you Darryl♥♥ 
Lisa & Del Hohman

1-4-72 --- 4-9-97
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HEART CONNECTIONS – NO NEW PHOTOS

This past summer was the ten-year anniversary of the death of my son, Connor. I was struck
by the inadequacy I felt about how to describe this very unwanted milestone that came faster
than I would have imagined. I didn’t like the evident recognition of so many years passing
since I last saw, hugged, spoke, and laughed with my only son. I struggled further when I
looked for photos that I wanted to post on Facebook as I tried to express what was in my
heart at that moment.

Photos tend to mark time and progress. Family photos are guideposts to our updated lives
over the decades. How is that true when our child, sibling, or grandchild’s photos are frozen in
time, and we will never have new photos of them again? Where is that meaning when we
have a finite number of photos to recirculate that must tide us over for a lifetime?

Most of us long for new photos that would display the physical growth of our loved one who
died. What would our child, sibling, or grandchild look like when they were learning to drive,
graduating high school or college, or walking down the aisle in marriage as we witness their
friends do over the years? How would they look when cradling their firstborn child in wonder?

We somehow still grow during these years that they are physically absent from us and from
our photos. Some of us have other children who pass through all the beautiful milestones and
marking points of their lives that we are privileged and honored to share. New things come
into our lives that spring from the person we’ve become through our loss. We make meaning
in our lives in unique ways that we would not have previously imagined. How we live in the
world represents growth in honor of the lives we shared with them.

Perhaps when there are photos far in the future that they cannot be present in, their light
shines through us in those photos even as their older photos age and date with time. Maybe
we carry their light and their lives in significant enough ways that this helps us just a little with
the pain of not having new photos. When someone tells me that I have a warm smile in a
photo or an air of light in a photo, I know that exists, in part, because of the ways that I live
from my love for Connor. May you find the shining light of your child, grandchild, or sibling, in
your new photos, no matter how many years have passed, and may this bring you some
comfort.

SHARI O'LOUGHLIN
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A Journey to the “New Normal”

May 31 marked seven years since my only sibling
Dave died from cancer at age 32. This June 28 we
would have been celebrating Dave’s 40th birthday
with a big party, and I’d be kidding him about going
bald, just like all the Snepp men before him.
Instead, I’ll be getting ready for the TCF National
Conference, at which I’ll share memories of his
brilliance, great smile, and sense of humor with
those who will never have the pleasure of meeting
him in person.

At this point in my grief journey, most will be good
memories of how Dave lived, rather than bad
memories of how he died. I can’t recall the moment
when that shift of perspective occurred, but I would
like to share a few memories and milestones that
have marked the way:

• Months after Dave died, I went to see the movie
“Big”, starring Tom Hanks, and “lost it” when his
mother stared out the window wondering if she’d
ever see him again. I watched the movie again
recently and didn’t lose it.

• It was three months before I felt up to sharing with
anyone the details of the day my brother died at his
home in Bellevue, Washington, in the company of
Mom, Dad, and me. On the way home from that
emotional conversation, I drove the wrong way
down a one way street in downtown Chicago – it
might be smart to have a friend drive you to your
first few TCF meetings!

• I discovered that the grief path is not a straight
line. A few good days can be followed by several
bad ones. I’ve heard other TCF members call this
their “roller coaster ride.”

• For a year, I couldn’t keep the radio on if “Wind
Beneath My Wings” came on. For the next year, I
kept it on but cried through it. Now, I can usually
make it all the way through without any tears!

• With the help of TCF, I realized that despite
friends expecting it to be possible, I’d never be
“back to normal.” My focus instead shifted to
finding my “new normal”. While I can’t point to a

time when that happened (probably after the 1990
TCF Conference), THAT was a milestone.

• For three Christmases after Dave died, I didn’t put
up a tree in my condo. For Christmas, 1991, as I
was getting out ornaments for my first tree since his
death, I came across a bunch of ornaments that he
had had in his apartment. I came totally unglued
then, but now I look forward to seeing those
ornaments each Christmas.

• It was three years before I felt that I had enough
emotional energy to pursue a relationship. Even
now, I don’t have a lot of tolerance for guys I go out
with that gripe about their brothers or sisters.

My most vivid “landmark” to date along my grief
journey came in February 1993. Following my
Dad’s father’s death in December, 1992, we were in
Atlanta cleaning out my grandfather’s apartment,
and I came across a pile of post cards and letters
that Dave had written to my grandparents through
the years. Earlier in my journey, a “blind side” such
as that would have sent me into a tailspin. In this
case, though, my immediate reaction was one of
happiness, for I had found a part of Dave that I
didn’t know I still had! I saved a few of the post
cards, sent a couple to my cousin who was
referenced in some of the letters, and (amazingly)
threw the rest away. It was fun to share the
memories, but I didn’t feel the need to hang onto
them. It was at that point, nearly five years after
Dave’s death, that I truly felt as if I was closing in
on that “new normal.”

Karen Snepp

Frisco, Texas

From the TCF Stages Newsletter, Summer 1995

In Memory of my brother, Dave
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Precious Valentine Memories ♥ ♥ ♥

The lace has grown yellow with age. The edges are tattered and the glue that held the pieces
together has long dried up, leaving only a slight stain on the faded red paper. It is much smaller
than I remembered. Perhaps time has caused it to shrink. It seems so fragile, resting here in my
palm. The words have nearly faded and even the heavy crayon marks have lost their luster over the
years. There's a smudge of unknown origin on the back, near where the paper was rubbed
dangerously thin by the uncounted erasure marks. The name is barely legible, the pencil lines so
weak that only the mind can read the letters.

I found it the other day, while doing one of those winter chores: cleaning closets. It's nearly 25
degrees below zero outside and it seemed like a good idea to clear away some of the trappings of a
thousand years.

February is a middle-of-winter month and most of us have fewer choices in this month than in any
other. For those of us here in the Great North, it is either shovel the walk or clean the closets, and
it's warmer in the closet (although not by much!) So, armed with a dust rag, trash bag and the radio,
I opened the door and slipped in...not really about what I might find. I thought I was just going to
clean the closet.

But, that first box sent me spinning. I found things I hadn't even remembered I'd lost! I finally
found the holiday gift bought for my sister last year and then so carefully had hid away. I found
snow boots and sand pails, a beach towel, three old paperbacks, a pile of magazines (all saved
because I wanted to clip something "important"). I found shoelaces for shoes no longer "alive" and
several other things that had once been alive.

I found a half a chocolate-covered cherry and part of a deck of cards. It was quite a treasure box,
filled with junk that once had had some meaning to someone, maybe even me.

I sorted through the coats and clothes, painfully aware that "someday" would probably not arrive in
my life-time. The too short hemline and the too-small waist would not be mine again. I packed
those things away, mindless of the hours and the drifting snow outside the windows.

When I found the box of scrapbooks, I sat down, now that the closet had some actual floor space. I
touched the bindings, not quite sure I possessed the courage required to open the pages. The phone
rang and forced me away from that decision. I left the closet and did not return until now.

That's when I found the old paper Valentine, tucked away between the pages of a life lived long
ago. As I held that once sticky, but now only stained, piece of construction paper, I felt a
connection with other valentines, in other lifetimes. I heard a whisper of another voice: my own
mother’s exclamation over my offered gift. It blended with my voice, speaking across the
generations of children bringing home paper messages of love. OH! I had forgotten THAT....it had
become lost in the pain of (Go to next page)



Issue 165 TCF The Compassionate Friends January / February 2023

Copyright ©The Compassionate Friends
9 San Diego Chapter, CA

Precious Valentine Memories…. continued

It was a peaceful hour in that closet, listening to the sounds of my life, lived long ago and now
remembered through the pages of the scrapbooks. I found my own laughter and that of my friend,
joining the laughter of my own children, seeking the laughter of tomorrow's bearers of paper hearts.
Time does pass on. Generations of hearts have been delivered and received. Generations of love
have been shared just as generations of hurt have been endured. It felt timeless in the closet...as if
when I opened the door, the give of this Valentine would still be waiting!

Perhaps that is exactly what is happening, perhaps the engineers of all of our hurts and happiness
are still waiting - waiting for us to claim that love and bring their light back into being. There were
so many years when I could not bear this exchanging of paper hearts! There were so many years
when I counted FIRST what was missing, never realizing that in the measuring of my losses, I was
truly losing what I did have.

The snow had drifted deep across the yard: only the tips of my flamingos' knit-capped, covered
heads are visible in the white. But my vision has been cleared somewhat this afternoon by a visit in
the closet where I found a memory that no length of time could fade. The lace is faded, the edges
tattered, but the heart always remembers and though the tears, the sounds of love given and
received echo back to me.

So now, this little paper message from both my past and my future sits on my dresser, reminding
me each morning to make room for the happy memories as well as the hard ones.

I had "lost" that Valentine from so long ago, but the bearer of that most precious gift of love has
NOT been lost to me. Our loved ones die, but the love we share between us can NEVER BE
DESTROYED. Love continues past all change and becomes the memory trace that guides the
human spirit. Love isn't enough, but without it, the world grows cold and frozen, and the sidewalks
never get shoveled and the closets never get cleaned, and the memories get lost in the confusion of
pain not healing.

Go find a Valentine, clean a closet, rummage through a drawer, search for some tangible evidence
that, indeed, your love DID LIVE - and what a sweet treat that will be!

Darcie Sims

Lovingly lifted from Sunflower Chapter, Wichita, KS Feb Newsletter
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WHAT I NEED

TIME ~ Time alone; and time with others whom I can trust and who will listen when I need to talk.
Months and years of time to feel and understand the feelings which go along with loss.

REST ~ I may need extra amounts of things I needed before. Relaxation, exercise, nourishment,
diversion, hotbaths, afternoon naps, a trip, a cause to work for, to help others, any of these may give
me a lift. Grief is an emotionally exhausting process. I need to replenish
myself – to follow what feels healing and what connects me to the people and things I love.

SECURITY ~ I need to reduce, or find help for financial or other stresses in my life. I need to allow
myself to be close to ones I can trust. It helps when I allow myself to get back into a routine, and to do
things at my own pace.

HOPE ~ I find hope and comfort from those who have experienced a similar loss. Knowing some
things that helped them, and realizing that they have recovered and that time does help, gives me
hope that sometime in the future my grief will be less raw and less painful.

CARING ~ I try to allow myself to accept the expressions of caring from others, even though they
may be uneasy and awkward. Helping a friend or relative also suffering from the same loss often
brings me a feeling of closeness with that person.

GOALS ~ It often feels that much of life is without meaning. At times like these, small goals are
helpful. Something to look forward to, like playing tennis with a friend next week, a movie tomorrow
night, a trip next month, helps me get through the time in the immediate future. Living one day at a
time is a good rule of thumb. At first, my enjoyment of these things just isn't the same. I know this is
normal. As time passes, I will need to work on some longer range goals to give some structure and
direction to my life. It is OK to get some guidance or counseling to help with this.

SMALL PLEASURES ~ I no longer underestimate the healing effects of small pleasures. Sunsets, a
walk in the woods, a favorite food - all are small steps toward regaining my pleasure in life itself.

BACK-SLIDING ~ Sometimes after a period of feeling good, I find myself back in the old feelings of
extreme sadness, despair or anger. Intellectually, I know this is often the nature of grief, up and down,
and it may happen over and over for a time. I'm told, this is because as humans, we cannot take in all
of the pain and the meaning of death all at once. So, I give myself permission to let it in a little at a
time.

DRUGS? ~ Drugs are not always helpful. Sometimes, even medication intended to help me get
through periods of shock may prolong and delay the necessary process of grieving. I cannot prevent
or cure grief. The only way OUT is THROUGH.

Alan Taplow
Adapted by Alan Taplow from Judy Tatelbaum's book, The Courage to Grieve
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Our Lost Children’s
Photos for Newsletter

The recommended donation
for your child’s photo in our
newsletter is $30. Children’s

pictures will be in color.
Donations and love gifts are
always greatly appreciated.

WE WELCOME YOUR
CONTRIBUTIONS

Deadline for submission to
the

March / April 2023

Issue of
The Compassionate Friends is

February 15, 2023

We warmly welcome your
contributions, both original and
inspirational writings. Please
indicate sources of any non-

original texts.

 OTHER LOCAL RESOURCES


MADD 858-564-0780
Empty Cradle 619-595-3887

Survivors of Suicide
619-482-0297

info@SOSLsd.org

Bereaved Parents of the USA

www.bereavedparentsusa.org
.
Parents of Murdered Children

National 888-818-POMC
Local 619-281-3972

Alive Alone - for now childless
parents www.alivealone.org

 INFORMATION ON THE NET

Visit the TCF national homepage:

www.compassionatefriends.org

The national home page is filled

with information and grief resources

on-line. A “chat” room for on-line

discussion with bereaved families is

available.

Chat Room schedule:

Mon 9-10 pm EST: General

Bereavement

Mon 10-11pm EST: Men’s Chat

Tue 9-10 pm EST: Pregnancy and

Infant Death

Thur 8-9 pm EST: No surviving

children

Thur 9-10 pm EST: Siblings

(Minimum age is 13)

Thur 10-11 pm: Grieving Alone

(Single parents)

member web/e-mail

http://www.RickPieramico.com

Charlene Tate

caricat83@hotmail.com

Elene Bratton

jamiesjoy@simplynet.com

www.jamiesjoy.org

Tami Carter haley1@san.rr.com

TCF INFORMATION
PACKAGE

If you would like to send an
information package on TCF
to someone you think could
benefit, (either for them-
selves or others) phone
619-583-1555. Leave a
message with your name
and phone number and the
name and full address of
the person you would like to
receive the package.

Be a compassionate friend

 OUR LOCAL WEB SITE

Visit the San Diego Chapter

homepage:

www.sdtcf.org
Email: leaders@sdtcf.org

The San Diego chapter home

page has information about our

chapter and links to more grief

resources.
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Love Gifts
Donations and love gifts in memory of your loved one enable us to reach bereaved parents with telephone calls and information,
and help defray newsletter and mailing expenses. Please indicate any special tribute you wish printed in our newsletter. When
making a donation, please specify the San Diego chapter. Make your checks payable to:

TCF, San Diego Chapter, 3805 Garden Lane, San Diego CA 92106 (619) 583-1555

From: _______________________ In Memory Of: ___________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________________________

TCF The Compassionate Friends newsletter application
New Address  New subscription  Remove from list
 Please send newsletter by regular mail.  By email, address_______________________

Your name: ________________________ Child’s Full Name: _________________________

Address ________________________ Birth date: ___________________________

City: ________________________ Date of death: ___________________________

State: _______ Zip: _____________ Cause: ___________________________

Home phone: ( )___________________ Your relationship to child: ____________________

Siblings/Ages: ____________________________________________________________________

 Yes, I would like my child's name to be listed on the anniversary pages of the chapter newsletter

 Yes, I would like my child's name to be listed on the anniversary pages of the chapter web site
If you have lost more than one child, please use a separate form for each child.

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

January / February 2023

Supporting Family After a Child Dies

San Diego County Chapter

3805 Garden Lane, San Diego CA 92106


